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From: Beverly Shu
To: Energy - Docket Optical System
Subject: Docket No. 24-OPT-02 - Compass Energy Storage Project
Date: Sunday, June 1, 2025 9:48:44 PM

CAUTION: This email originated from outside of the organization. Do not click links or open attachments unless
you recognize the sender and know the content is safe.

To Whom It May Concern,

As residents of Laguna Niguel, CA, for 41 years, we are compelled to voice our concern over the proposed Lithium
Battery Storage Project in San Juan Capistrano. We live near the site and oppose the establishment of this project in
an area that is residential and close to many schools and businesses.
As a retired public school teacher and electrical engineer, we have supported clean energy solutions, but NOT at the
expense and safety of homeowners and schools with close proximity to the proposed location in a high risk fire
zone. The recent fires in Pacific Palisades and Altadena remind us of the health, social, and economic impacts to
densely populated areas.  We agree that these storage projects are needed, but should be situated in sparsely
populated areas.
We request that the Project be denied by the California Energy Commission and the Public Utilities Commission. 
Citizens impacted should also be made aware of such proposals as addressed by Assembly Bill 615.
Thank you for your consideration.

Henry and Beverly Shu

Laguna Niguel, CA. 92677




